
 

September 9, 2011 

  
John Laird, Secretary for Natural Resources 
Chair, California Ocean Protection Council 
California Natural Resources Agency 
1416 Ninth Street, Suite 1311 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 

Dear Mr. Laird: 

Comments on the Ocean Protection Council Draft Five-Year Strategic Action Plan 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments regarding the Ocean Protection Council (OPC) draft 
Five-year Strategic Action Plan (“draft Plan”). The draft Plan outlines specific goals, objectives, and 
actions that the OPC will implement to manage and protect California‘s ocean and coastal resources. 
The Sanitation Districts congratulate the OPC on the development of the draft Plan and appreciate the 
opportunity to offer suggestions to clarify the intent of the Plan regarding water quality in Marine 
Protected Areas (MPAs).  
 
The Sanitation Districts are a confederation of 23 independent special districts located throughout Los 
Angeles County servicing the wastewater and solid waste management needs for about 5.4 
million people. For over 87 years, the Sanitation Districts have operated one of the largest regional 
wastewater collection and treatment systems in the nation, with a service area that covers approximately 
820 square miles and encompasses 78 cities and the unincorporated territories of Los Angeles County. 
Within the greater Los Angeles metropolitan area, the Sanitation Districts operate an interconnected 
system of sewers and wastewater treatment plants called the Joint Outfall System (JOS), which serves 17 
districts, 73 cities and a population of nearly 5 million people. The terminal treatment plant in the JOS is 
the Joint Water Pollution Control Plant (JWPCP), which discharges to an ocean outfall system offshore of 
White Point on the southern side of the Palos Verdes Peninsula. To ensure our operations are protective of 
public and environmental health, we have conducted over 40 years of comprehensive coastal 
environmental monitoring along Palos Verdes including the areas associated with two recently designated 
MPAs that are part of the South Coast region network of MPAs. 
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